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December 16, 2023

Dear Co-Labourers in Christ,

Greetings in the blessed name of Jesus Christ. As we look in Luke Chapter 2, we see
the story of our Saviour’s birth. For us that have trusted in Jesus for salvation, the birth
of the One we believe in is real to us. The world does not understand the real reason we
enjoy celebrating the birth of Christ. We hope you will keep Christ foremost in your
mind this season. We have so much to be thankful for. I will have to say God has met
every need of Sister Hutchens and my lives this year and many years in the past. We
give Him all the praise.

In our last prayer letter, I spoke of the possibility of Sister Hutchens having a torn
rotator cuff and facing surgery. She did have the surgery on November 6th and has just
started therapy. So far she is doing great. Give God the glory. As for me, I had to have
my right eye scraped; the procedure is called a Super K. I'm now waiting for healing
enough to be able to get new glasses. As most older people, we see the doctor more
often than we used to.

Now for what is going on in the Northwest beside cool weather and snow, our church
planters are staying busy ministering where God has put them. The Godfrey family has
gotten a building in Kellogg, Idaho and are trying to get it ready so they can have their
first service as a watch night service on New Year’s Eve. Several of the wives are
facing physical problems. Please pray for these: Sister Yvette Hawks, Sister Jennifer
McKinney, Sister Dawn Godfrey, and Sister Deanna Hewett. Caleb Ballew has had
several truck problems; please pray for them. Pray for those on deputation to be able to
raise their support to get to the place of their calling. Pray for their safety as they travel
many miles. Pray for more labourers; we know the fields are white and ready for
harvest.

Sister Hutchens and I are looking forward to heading West as soon as the snow is where
it is safe to travel. We want to say thanks for all your prayers and support. We wish
you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. In closing, keep looking up; the

Christ who was born to save the world is soon coming back. As Jamaican’s would say
“Soon Come.” He is coming soon.

Because He cares,

Rev. Wesley Hutehens
Rev. Wesley Hutchens

..Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b



